KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUNITY
ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
April 5, 2017
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on April 5, 2017, at 7:00 pm.
Present:




Absent:

David Brooks, President


John DiNardo, Treasurer



Jim Parker, Vice President
Lori Teachum, Secretary



Hari Singh, Director
Ian Dodoo, Director
Carmen Celis, Director

Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vanguard Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Brooks, the President, called the regular meeting to order at7:00 pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes of the February 1, 2017, Board meeting.  
               Motion: To approve the minutes.
        
Brooks/Singh



Vote:  Unanimous  
III. HOMEOWNER   FORUM:
There were no homeowners to address the Board. 
IV. MANAGEMENT REPORT:
A. Tree Trimming/Removal:
PGC has submitted a proposal to perform tree trimming and removal in the Palmetto Circle common areas.  Also, included in this proposal is to replenish the wood carpet at the Palmetto Circle and Ranworth Drive tot lots.  These are all common area maintained trees except one area (#9) of pruning trees at the edge of a wood line.  The County is removing all the Ash trees due to the impending Emerald Ash Borer. 

Motion:  That we accept the proposal but not do #9. Remove any of the ash trees that they recommend cutting down due to the impending Emerald Ash Borer.
Brooks/Dodo


Vote:  Unanimous
B. Wood Bench and Table Replacement:
The Reserve Schedule calls for the replacement of the wood picnic tables and benches.  The Palmetto Circle benches/picnic tables and the Marksburg Court benches are in the worst condition.  Management has submitted pictures for the Board to review.  Management contacted Sport’s Systems and Playground Specialist to submit an estimate to replace the four benches at Marksburg Court and replace the two benches and two picnic tables at Palmetto Circle.  These estimates also include the removal and disposal of the existing tables and benches.  They are in bad shape.  The Board thought the prices were reasonable and that the bench from Playground Specialist looked most like the original benches.  This will come from the Reserve Funds.


         Palmetto Circle

Marksburg Ct.



         (2 benches/2 tables)
(4 benches)

Playground Spec
$5,514.20

$4,056.12

Sports Systems
$5,199.00

$3,643.00
Motion:  That we approve Playground Specialist’s proposal. 
Dodoo/Parker


Vote: Unanimous
C. Palmetto Circle Townhouse Concerns:
Board Member, Ian Dodoo had requested that litter pick-up, common areas, and trash bin concerns be added to the agenda for discussion.  As the Board requested at the February meeting, management sent two letters and left several messages for Tim Neloms, of Neloms management, requesting he attend the April meeting and did not receive a response.
The Board discussed the common area behind some of the townhomes that has become a play/soccer area.  The Community should decide if they want it there or not. Mr. Dodoo would like to see trash cans installed in that area.  The Board would like to see the grass improved in the area.  Management will get quotes for seeding and aeration for the grass.  Typically, this is done in the fall.  The Board talked about a fence for that area.  The Board asked for Management to get a quote for a fence and to see if the fence companies had any ideas. 
Mr. Dodoo has been getting an advisory committee together.  The Neighborhood Advisory Committee’s job would be to take the pulse of the neighborhood.  

Regarding the trash issue, the only thing that seems to work is to fine people.  The Board member would like Management to send a letter out reminding the Homeowners what the rules are about the trash.  The Board would encourage Homeowners if they should see a neighbor put trash out in a white trash bag to notify Management.
D. Audit
A Board member had spoken with Mr. DiNardo, the Treasurer before the meeting.  The Board member stated that Mr. DiNardo thought the Financial Reports looked good.  The Auditors thought the Association should redo the Reserve Study.  The Board thought the Reserve Study is not that old and they could stretch it a few more years before having another one done.    A Board member stated, “We already know that we have to continue to raise the fees”.
Motion:  To approve the audit.
Parker/Celis 


Vote:  Unanimous
E.  Collection/******:

The Board had previously agreed to a payment plan.  The Homeowner is now offering to make a onetime lump payment of 70% of what they owe ($9,960.45)

Motion:  Counter with a lump sum offer of 85% of the amount owed.

Brooks /Dodoo


Vote:  Unanimous
VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

  There was no old business discussed.

VII.  NEW BUSINESS:
There was no new business discussed.

 VIII.    ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct, the Board meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm.
           
Motion:  To close the meeting.
Teachum/Brooks



Vote:   Unanimous
Shelly Henning

Recording Secretary 
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, June 7, 2017, at 7:00 pm.
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